
   

THE SCREVEN COUNTY 

COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 

NOVEMBER 10, 2020 

The Board of Commissioners of Screven County, Georgia, Mr. Will Boyd, Chairman, Mr. 

J.C. Warren, Vice-Chairman, Mr. John O. Triplett, Mr. Michael McBride and Mr. Mike Dixon met 

in regular session at 9:00 A.M. on November 10, 2020 at the Screven County Courthouse.  Mr. 

Edwin Lovett and Commissioner Rosa Romeo attended the meeting via Zoom. 

PERSONS ATTENDING THE MEETING 

 Mr. Hubert Reeves, County Attorney, Mrs. Lori Boulineau, Personnel Director/Finance 

Officer, Mr. Enoch Autry, Sylvania Telephone, Mr. Paul Keller Newton, Ms. Allison Willis 

CALL TO ORDER, INVOCATION AND PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Chairman Boyd called the meeting to order.  Commissioner Triplett gave the invocation and 

led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

AGENDA APPROVAL 

Commissioner McBride made a motion to approve the agenda.  Commissioner Triplett 

seconded the motion and it carried by unanimous vote.  

MINUTES 

 Commissioner Triplett made a motion to approve the minutes of the October 13, 2020 

meeting.  Commissioner Warren seconded the motion and it carried by unanimous vote. 

APPEARANCES 

(1) Nicholas Martucci appeared before the Board to introduce a company by the name of 

Savannah River Shingle Preservation and Roof Maxx.  Mr. Martucci explained the services that are 

offered and how he thought they could benefit the county. 
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NEW BUSINESS  

(1) Road Bids Chairman Boyd opened the sealed bids for the 2020 LMIG projects.  Littlefield 

Construction Co. $671,462.24 Everett Dykes Grassing Co, Inc. $716,150.00 Commissioner Warren 

made a motion to accept the low bid from Littlefield Construction if the bid package was complete.  

Commissioner Dixon seconded the motion and it carried by unanimous vote. 

PUBLIC COMMENT  

 There was no public comment. 

 REPORTS 

 Commissioner Dixon thanked Road Superintendent Roger Brannen and the Roads & Bridges 

Department for all their work on Greenhill Road.  Commissioner Romeo stated she has spoken with 

Margaret Hollingsworth, Screven County Health Department, and they have expressed a need for 

storage space when the vaccine for the Coronavirus becomes available.  Commissioner Warren 

stated he was grateful that the Board of Commissioners were able to keep the hospital open because 

due to recent events involving a local child and life saving measures of the local hospital it proved 

how valuable the facility is to our community.   

EXECUTIVE SESSION 

  Commissioner Lovett made a motion to go into executive session at 9:32 A.M. for the 

purpose of litigation and personnel.  Commissioner Warren seconded the motion and it carried 

by unanimous vote.   

Commissioner Lovett made a motion to return to regular session at 10:58 A.M.  

Commissioner Warren seconded the motion and it carried by unanimous vote.     

 Commissioner Warren made a motion to approve the executive session minutes for the 

November 10, 2020 meeting.  Commissioner Lovett seconded the motion and it carried by 

unanimous vote. 



   

ADJOURNMENT  

Chairman Boyd adjourned the meeting at 10:59 A.M. 
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Chairman 
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County Manager 


